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Fort Drum’s Mountain Peak exercise starts Monday

FORT DRUM, N.Y. (October 29, 2021) – On Monday, Nov. 1, the 10th Mountain Division (LI) will execute Mountain Peak, one of the largest military training exercises on Fort Drum.

Due to the large number of Soldiers, vehicles, and support required to execute this world-class training, increased activity and noise levels within the area are expected. 

Beginning Saturday, Oct. 30, heavy military traffic, including Soldiers in vehicles and on foot, is possible between U.S. Route 11, State Route 26, and County Route 30, with the highest activity expected during the early morning hours on Nov. 1 and 2 and throughout the day on Wednesday, Nov. 10.

This training will focus on collective warfighting skills, including convoy movements, setting up field sites, soldiering tasks, command and control and air-assault operations.

Units within 1st Brigade Combat Team will participate in the training while members of 2nd Brigade Combat Teams, 10th Combat Aviation Brigade, and 10th Sustainment Brigade will all provide support during the exercise. 

Mountain Peak is designed to evaluate subordinate units and prepare them for real-world combat missions. The intensive training will give Soldiers the skills needed for future deployments while educating them on how to operate in a deployed environment.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The exercise is scheduled to conclude on Wednesday, Nov. 10.

###

Media with inquiries regarding this press release should contact 10th Mountain Division Public Affairs, LTC Josh Jacques, josh.t.jacques.mil@army.mil, or 315-772-7634.

B-Roll of training at Fort drum can be found at the link below. Copy and paste into browser for best results.

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1oAqjZWi8oc53wETCti7CGN6J5L_h-bOG?usp=sharing



